MEG Management Committee meeting

23.09.2009, 14:00hrs, West Wing Seminar Room, CBU

Minutes
· Present:  Friedemann Pulvermuller, Rik Henson, Danny Mitchell, Oleg Korzyukov, Olaf Hauk, Maarten Van Casteren, Clare Cook, Georgie Morrill.
1. Apologies for absences
· Yury Shtyrov

· Rob Anthony
· Marie Smith

2. Matters arising 
None to report
3. Minutes of the last meeting
Approved after minor amendments.
4. Computing
FP attended a conference where Neuromag showed some presentations with data sets and they said that 2.1 version of Maxfilter is much better and you can even remove the artefacts created by articulations.  Apparently re-averaging would work fine, it has some additional features and temporal SSS seems to have been improved.
Action:  FP recommends that we install Maxfilter 2.1 as soon as possible.
5. Lab business and progress
5.1. Phantom/empty room recording data: This is ongoing with OH, MvC and GC.
5.2. Other issues: CD reported that the MEG lab seems to be running smoothly at present.
GC reported that there is a meeting the following day to discuss the wall insulation.

6. GSL Schizophrenia post
There is a new candidate for this post who will be made an offer soon. We hope that he will be able to take over Oleg's part in this project in November but will come to visit for the first week in October to be shown the lab, procedures, analysis etc.
7. New MEG Support post
The QQ process has led to a new Grade 4 operator/support post which is about to be advertised.  When they are not operating, the successful candidate will also help researchers with analysing their data, amongst other things.
8. New MEG Methods post

There are some potential internal candidates for this post who have good experience in this area of MEG work.

RH also brought up the fact that MS is leaving the CBU at the end of this year to take up a job at Birkbeck in London.  RH thinks that the CBU won’t bother with funding for the last 4-5 months and hiring someone else, and MS thinks she can finish what we agreed to do by the end of this year.

Congratulations to Marie.

RH also mentioned that he spoke with WMW about OK’s Stakeholder post and they think that they won’t bother getting anyone to cover that after he is gone as the workload for this is low. 

9. New MEG Methods post
There are some potential internal candidates for this post who have good experience in this area of MEG work.
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10. MEG lab stats for August/September
Lab stats for August/September look quite healthy, but as RH pointed out, there hasn’t been many MEG proposals to the IIG so there may be a dip in October/November.
11. AOB
MEG lab outputs – This is ongoing but GM will be putting the list up on the Wiki and then asking researchers again to check this to see if there are any papers/abstracts etc. missing.  

It was mentioned that there is a Bio-mag conference coming up.  GM to get details and put on Wiki as well.

Actions:  GM to follow up with MEG output work, CD to assist with acquiring FP and YS’s and OH’s outputs to add to Wiki list.
12. Date of the next meeting
Wednesday 28th October 2009?

